La Cañada High School

School Site Council Minutes

May 31, 2007

Welcome: Chairperson Lee Gregg called the meeting to order at 3:04pm. Thanks to Ben Powers and Tom Traeger for the snacks! 

Approval of Minutes: Tripp Frank motioned to approve the minutes for both April and May. Abe Franzen seconded the motion to approve April minutes and Lauren Gokey seconded to approve the May minutes.

Principal’s Report:

Dr. Dragos 

· Thanked the PTSA for providing additional tables and furniture for the staff room. 

· LCHS has completed WASC and received a full 6 year term. 

· Prom was successful last weekend. 

· Senior Awards Night is upcoming. 

· School musical opened last night and will be taking place the next couple of nights. 

· Some issues this year with statewide testing were encountered. A lot of students opted out of the testing, and there was an initial scare of not meeting the requirement for students taking the test. This was overcome and enough students took the test. 

· The school has rescheduled AP Testing and the STAR testing in order to adjust the testing schedule to allow students to focus on each individually instead of being overwhelmed by both at the same time.  

Ms. Sinnette

· Thanked everyone for a great year. Things are just winding down and the year is almost over. 

Members: Lee Gregg thanked everyone on site council for their commitment and also thanked Mark Ewoldsen for taking his time to put everything on the internet website. People then went around and introduced themselves. Afterwards, we went on to nominate and elect the four officer positions for the upcoming year. The results are as follows:

Chair: Sharon Song

VP Parent Publicity: Robbie   Finnigan 

VP 9-12 Student Publicity: Mary Young

Secretary: Leslie Husa

Single Plan for Student Achievement: The plan was discussed and a motion was made by Mary Walsten to approve the single plan for student achievement. Tripp Frank seconded the motion. Motion passed. A paper was passed around for signatures approving the plan.  

Dr. E explained how next meeting, we will need to have a monthly plan for the year with what we will be doing. 

Budget: Dr. E discussed the budget. Next year, we will be starting with approximately 230,000 dollars.

Lee Gregg adjourned the meeting at 4:02pm.  

